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1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

1.1 The purpose of this report is to outline to Elected Members the 
costs and savings associated with early retirements/redundancies 
that have taken place between 1 April 2019 and 30 June 2020.  
 

1.2 The report has been prepared as a result of Audit Scotland’s 
guidance early departures for public sector employers.  One of the 
recommendations in the report is that Council is informed of the 
costs and/or savings arising from decisions delegated to officers to 
approve early retirements. 

 
1.3 This report relates to those employees who left the Council’s 

employment during the reporting period and does not include 
accruals for future, planned redundancies. 

 
1.4 The cost of severance has been offset by the savings achieved 

and the overall payback period is 0.97 years.  The costs of the 
severance packages are contained within the limit of a 3 year 
payback period as stipulated in the Council’s Pensions Discretions 
Policy. 

 
1.5 The total savings over 3 years are £5,392,599 and the total costs 

over 3 years are £1,786,365.  Over 3 years, this gives a net saving 
of £3,606,234.  The annual savings after 3 years is £1,775,873. 
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